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(Use this section to briefly explain the item�²



 
V. COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT (IF APPLICABLE)  

Current BAC members and OSM staff reached out to the community and spoke to several 
potential replacements.  
 

VI.



 
 
 
 
 
 
Date:  



Richard L. (Dick) Steinbrugge P.E. 
Dick is president of Steinbrugge & Associates, a management services consulting firm specializing in 
advising public sector organizations on facilities capital and maintenance programs.  In 2017 he 
concluded his public service career after 11 years as the Executive Administrator for Facilities at the 
Beaverton School District in Beaverton, Oregon, the third largest and fastest growing K-12 school district 
in the state with 40,000 students and 52 schools. He led the development and was responsible for the 
execution of the District's $680 million capital bond program, which included planning, design, and 
construction of several new school buildings. He also directed all other school district facilities-related 
programs including maintenance, custodial services, and energy conservation. Dick previously served as 
a Navy Civil Engineer Corps Officer for 26 years, achieving the rank of Captain. During his Navy career, he 
led several large organizations with major facilities construction and maintenance responsibilities. He 
was also Deputy Director of the U.S. Navy's environmental protection program in the Pentagon and 
served as the United States representative to a NATO environmental compliance special working group. 
He was twice awarded the Legion of Merit and received several other meritorious service decorations.  
Between his school district position and Navy service, he managed an environmental engineering 
consulting office, was the Finance Director for the City of Portland's Transportation Bureau, and Chief 
Engineer of the Portland Water Bureau. Dick holds BS and MS degrees in civil engineering from Oregon 
State University, is a distinguished graduate of the Naval War College, a graduate of the Penn State 
Executive Management Program, and a registered civil engineer (California).  
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